
 
 

                                    

Public Notice:  

Captain Cook SRA 
 

Due to the abundant beetle kill in the Captain Cook SRA, Alaska State Parks has 
been performing Fuels Reduction in order to mitigate the potential for wildfires In 
the Kenai / Prince William Sound Region.  The Swanson River Takeout gate will be 
closed on Thursday November 5th until further notice. The Discovery Campground, 
and Stormy Lake Swim Beach gates will be open from 10:00am on Monday 
November 9th and will remain open until 1:00pm on Thursday November 12th to 
allow the public to harvest fallen trees for firewood. Additional trees have been 
fallen and are available at the Stormy Lake Boat Launch. Only tress that have been 
cut down may be removed. Please leave all unwanted limbs and brush at the edge 
of the road for easy removal. Later dates may become available to harvest 
additional firewood in other areas of the Captain Cook SRA. Please visit our website 

at http://dnr.alaska.gov/parks/asp/curevnts.htm for the most up to date 
information or contact the Kenai Parks Office at 907-262-5581. 

Thank You 
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